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     Friday 10th of February 2023 

 
Important Upcoming Events 2023 
 

13 February TKP Beach Education Day 

14 February TKW Beach Education Day (this event was missed in last week’s calendar) 

14 February 5.30pm Board meeting 

21 February 9.15am Years 4-6 Triathlon 

24 February WHOLE school Big Day Out to Levin - not to be missed! 
See link below to give permission at attend 

28 February 11.30am Y 1/2 swimming display 

2 March 11.30am Y 3/4 swimming sports 

3 March 9am School assembly - TKM sharing their learning 

3 March 11.30am Y 5/6 swimming sports 

7 March 5pm Whānau Hui - all whānau warmly welcomed to this hui 

16 March 9am Years 1 - 3 duathlon 

17 March 9am School assembly - TKP sharing their learning 

21 March 5.30pm Board meeting 

28 March 5.30 - 6.30pm Goal setting evening - surnames A - L (not Waka) 

30 March 5.30 - 6.30pm Goal setting evening - surnames M - Z (not Waka) 

31 March 9am Assembly - TKW sharing their learning 

4 April Kits Lit Quiz 

6 April Cultural celebration parade 
Last day of Term 1 

24 April SCHOOL CLOSED - teacher only day 

25 April SCHOOL CLOSED - ANZAC day public holiday 

26 April Day 1 of Term 2 for the tamariki (children) 

 



Update from the Principal 
 
Kia ora koutou 
Ngā mihi kia koutou 
 

Thanks so much to everyone who took the time to come to the Seesaw parent education session and/or the Pool Party 
last night. It’s great that we are able to have these community events again. It is also nice for the children to associate 
school with some ‘fun’ events. 
My sincere thanks to the Board, PTA (and helpers)  and staff members who contributed something extra by way of 
cooking, purchasing, collecting, serving etc. We often find it is the same people who do ‘lots’, so find ourselves extremely 
appreciative of anyone offering to do even ‘a little’ - this shares the load. 
 
2023 PART TIME STAFF  
The following teachers work in one (or more) areas of the school for between 1 and 4 days per week. We value their 
flexibility and expertise. 
 
Ms Gwenna Finikin - ESOL and support groups 
Mrs Jo Mullinger - ORS and support groups 
Mrs Merryn Hawkins, Mrs Michelle Mikkelsen, Mrs Kathryn O’Connor, Mrs Liz Easton - Classroom release, Kete Leader 
release 
Next week I will introduce our all-important support staff to you. 
 
EDUCATION OUTSIDE THE CLASSROOM (EOTC) 
The beach education days that have been held already have been hugely successful and the staff are very appreciative to 
those adults who made a commitment and came along and supported the tamariki. 
TKP and TKW look forward to their trips early next week.  
 
These experiences are much more than just a day at the beach. Trained lifeguards instruct the children in ways to be safe 
in and around the water. As a nation surrounded by water, it is vitally important that we make the most of every 
opportunity to teach water safety skills. In the event of unsuitable weather, the programme can be adapted and run 
inside the clubhouse. 
 
Please complete this link to give permission for your child to attend the Big Day Out AND to indicate whether or not 
you are available to support a group of children on this day. (24th February). 
 
Child permission and Parent help form 
 
COUNSELLING  
We are fortunate to have a registered counsellor visit in our school on alternate Monday mornings beginning Monday 
20th February. Each session would be approximately 30-45 minutes. This is available for students who attend Hokowhitu 
School with the students being seen individually. If you would like to access this service for your child, please contact 
Helen Griffin for further details by phone 06 3579667 or email h.griffin@hokowhitu.school.nz  
 
REMINDER 
There are times in everyone’s lives where things don’t go to plan and you need to contact us to arrange early pickups, or a 
later drop off. Sometimes, appointments cannot be scheduled out of school hours. Occasionally, you may get stuck in 
traffic or held up unexpectedly - we will always help out as needed. 
If you need to drop or collect your child during the school day, please remember to phone or email the school office (with 
as much notice as possible) and be sure to come to the office to sign them in/out. 
 
Wherever possible, the children should be here at school from 8.50am to the end of the school day. 
Regular attendance at school is not only a legal requirement, it is essential that tamariki attend school every day they are 
well enough, so that they can make expected progress as a learner. If you are experiencing difficulty with regular 
attendance, please talk to a staff member who will help in any way possible. 
 
Staff often have meetings etc after school, so are not available to supervise after 3pm. aPlus provide ‘on site’ before and 
after school care for anyone needing out of school care. 
 

https://forms.gle/2wuwoXPJtayT1Q7f6
mailto:h.griffin@hokowhitu.school.nz


WHĀNAU FRIDAYS 
Staff are rostered to be at the ‘meet and greet’ points for your child’s kete at the beginning and the end of each day. You 
can give the teacher on duty any messages or ask a quick question. We encourage the children to say their good-byes at 
this point and practise independence by coming into the classroom and unpacking their bag etc themselves. 
 
On a Friday morning we encourage whānau to come into the kete and enjoy sharing the week’s learning, chat informally 
with staff etc.  
We will, however, still have a teacher at meet and greet, for those of you who need to ‘kiss and go’.  
 
Wishing you all a fantastic weekend.  
 
Ngā mihi 
Lin Dixon 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sport 

Summer sports available this term - 
 

T ball (Year 1 - 4) - We have 5 players registered - we need at least 2 more for this to go ahead please. We 

will keep this open until MONDAY 13TH FEB! 
 

Outdoor Netball (Year 1 & 2) - We only had 1 person register - we will not be running this for the term. 
Outdoor Netball (Year 3 & 4) - We had 0 people register - this will not be running for the term. 

 
Summer Hockey (Year 1 & 2) - We only have 3 players registered - we need 3 more to make this go ahead 

please. We will keep this open until MONDAY 13TH FEB! 

Summer Hockey (Year 3 & 4) - We have enough players - registrations are now CLOSED for this. 

Summer Hockey (Year 5 & 6) - We have enough players - registrations are now CLOSED for this. 

 
Badminton (Year 5 & 6) - We have 1 player registered - we need 2 more to make this go ahead please. We 

will keep this open until MONDAY 13TH FEB! 
 
 
PLEASE SEE BELOW FOR THE KINDO LINK TO REGISTER & HIRE A SPORTS UNIFORM 
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Hokowhitu%20School. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Carlee Hodge - c.hodge@hokowhitu.school.nz. 

 
 

ALL PARENTS/GUARDIANS 
Please download our school App if you haven't already, all IMPORTANT/URGENT notifications will come 

through this channel. Follow the directions as stated below 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Hokowhitu%20School
mailto:c.hodge@hokowhitu.school.nz


Achievement Awards 
 
 
Te Kete Wakahuia 
Welcome to Blythe and Brodie who have joined us in Waka this week. We hope you have a fantastic time at 
Hokowhitu School!  
Oliver - For being a kind and caring member of Huia. Thank you, Oliver!  
Eddie - For settling into Huia so quickly and for showing STRIVE.  
Nikau - For always using such wonderful manners, ka pai!  
Darcy - For showing kindness towards others and being super helpful, tino pai! 
 

Te Kete Pounamu 

A great start to Week 2 in TKP! Keep it up! Reminder that we swim every day.  
Paikea - For stepping up during swimming. 
Adam - For stepping up during swimming.  
Annie - For amazing reading skills during Literacy.  
Hanna - For respecting the classroom environment by cleaning up after herself and others.  
James - For stepping up to be a leader in TKP! Keep it up!  
Tyson - For stepping up to be a leader in TKP! Keep it up!  
Pippa - For her excellent counting on skills.  
Vasiliy - For showing enthusiasm for all his learning. 
 

Te Kete Manawa  

TKM have had a busy week. A highlight was the trip to Himatangi beach, we learnt a lot from the Lifeguards - A 
huge thank you to the many parents who provided help on our first trip! We did follow up work at school and 
were very impressed with posters from the following students: Anita, Matty, Baxter, Jamie, and Liam. We 
would also like to acknowledge Baxter, Lachie and Jamie who won the most recent 'Top 30' draws. 
 

Te Kete Aronui 
Marley - For stepping up and trying new things at Beach Education. 
Jacob - For great attention to detail in your artwork.  
Frankie - For a fantastic and positive start to your school year.  
Eli C - For the positive start you have had to the year.  
Madisyn - For a super effort setting up your books correctly. 
Ollie - For stepping up as a leader and showing others the TKA expectations.  
CJay - For making good choices in TKA.  
Chase - For stepping up and having a positive attitude.  
Hohua - For being a focussed learner in your new kete. 
 

Te Kete Tangaroa 
Kayno - Excellent work stepping up and embracing the responsibilities of TKT.  
Isaac - For managing his time well to be the first person to complete all his must dos.  
Riley - For being a great leader and looking after our new student.  
Keira - For demonstrating how to kick at swimming.  
Bilal - For aiming for excellence in literacy and maths.  
Rei - For stepping up and setting amazing standards at the outset.  
Renee - For being a helpful and supportive member of TKT. 
Milly - For excellent book presentation skills, keeping TKT expectations high. 

 
 



Community Notices  

 



 
 

 

Link: https://www.hockeymanawatu.org.nz/programmes-2/kickstart-2023 

 

https://www.hockeymanawatu.org.nz/programmes-2/kickstart-2023
https://www.hockeymanawatu.org.nz/programmes-2/kickstart-2023
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